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INFORMATION RELEASE

Subject: Multiple Deaths Reported on Vessel

Date: 2023-06-03

From: Lieutenant Krag Campbell

Case or Incident: #2023-05310045 & 2023-06020067

Summary:

On 05/31/2023, at about 2:23 p.m., a 34-year-old female reported to
JPD that she found her friend, 51-year-old Curtis Edwin Anderson,
deceased on the vessel Dusky Rock. The vessel had been anchored
offshore at Sandy Beach (101 Savikko Rd). JPD and CCFR responded
to the vessel and confirmed Anderson was deceased. The initial
investigation showed no signs of foul play. Anderson's body will be sent
to the Alaska Medical Examiner's Office in Anchorage for an autopsy.
Next of kin has been notified.

On 06/02/2023, at about 6:19 p.m., JPD received a report of another
death on the vessel Dusky Rock, which was still anchored offshore at
Sandy Beach. The complainant reported hearing a dog howling on his
friend's boat, the Dusky Rock. He went out to check on the dog and
found a deceased female on board.

With assistance from Docks and Harbors, JPD and CCFR responded to
the vessel and confirmed there were two deceased females on board
the Dusky Rock. Nobody else was located on the vessel.

Due to a concern about possible environmental factors that could have
contributed to the death, the vessel was towed from Sandy Beach to
Aurora Harbor. CCFR cleared the vessel for the presence of harmful
fumes and none were located.

The deceased females have been identified as a 34-year-old Juneau
resident and a 28-year-old Juneau resident. The 34-year-old female is
the original complainant on the death report from 05/31/2023. Next of
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kin has been notified for the 34-year-old female. JPD is still working on
notifying the next of kin for the 28-year-old female.

During the initial investigation, there were no signs of foul play. The

bodies of both females will be sent to the Alaska Medical Examiner's
Office in Anchorage for an autopsy.

The use of controlled substances may have been a contributing factor
in these deaths.

*** Updated 06/05/2023 ***
The next of kin for the 28-year-old female has been notified.
The 34-year-old female is identified as Erika Lee Judson. The 28-year-

old female is identified as Amoretta Nina Nichele Wesley.

All factual allegations contained in this release are based upon
preliminary investigation and are subject to change or clarification
as the investigation continues. Any charges reported in this
release are merely accusations and all persons named in this
release are presumed innocent unless and until proven guilty.

“**END OF STATEMENT***
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